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Question 

 

“In relation to Jersey’s new healthcare facilities, will the Chief Minister advise –  

(a) his assessment of the preferred model; 

(b) any proposed changes to the planned multi-site option; 

(c) the basis for any proposed changes; and 

(d) the estimated total cost of the New Healthcare Facilities Programme (NHFP)?” 

 

Answer 

 

 

a) The previous Government decided not to proceed with the single-site hospital at Overdale and 

changed the project to a multi-site option with a smaller acute hospital at Overdale and outpatient 

facilities at other locations. Given the urgent need to deliver this facility and avoid further delay or 

unnecessary expense, it is my assessment that the Council of Ministers must proceed with the 

current proposal.  

 

Detailed assessments of this model were communicated in: 

R.154/2022 - A Review of the Our Hospital Project 

R.111/2023 - New Healthcare Facilities Summary Strategic Outline Case  

R.112/2023 – New Healthcare Facilities Programme Feasibility Study. 

 

b) There have been no changes of note to the planned multi-site option since RIBA2 Concept Designs 

were shared with States Members in March 2024.  

 

c) Please see (b) above. 

 

d) The estimated total cost of Phase 1 of the New Healthcare Facilities Programme is £710 million, 

as outlined in the Government Plan 2024-27. This will deliver the Acute Hospital at Overdale 

(inpatient and emergency services) and enable progress on design and delivery of the Kensington 

Place and St Saviour’s Health Village sites.  

 

Detailed briefing and design work for future phases of the healthcare facilities has not yet been 

completed so it is not possible to provide total costings at this stage.  

The programme has been divided into phases, with the intention that this will be more affordable 

than a single high-value contract. This approach reduces exposure to economic uncertainty and the 

risks of utilising a single delivery partner.  

 

 

 

https://www.gov.je/Health/DeliveringNewHealthcareFacilities/Pages/NewHealthcareFacilitiesProgramme.aspx

